

David Pick Nottinghamshire County Council

By email to: david.pick@nottscc.gov.uk Paul O'Hara Local Infrastructure Division Zone 2/14 Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

Direct Line: 020 7944 2291 Paul.O'Hara@dft.gsi.gov.uk

Web Site: www.dft.gov.uk

Our ref: Bid 84

31 October 2017

Dear Mr Pick,

National Productivity Investment Fund A611 Ashfield / Mansfield Corridor Junction Improvements Scheme

Your authority submitted a bid for funding from the National Productivity Investment Fund earlier this year. I regret to inform you that your bid was not successful on this occasion. If you require feedback on your bid please contact me.

I realise this will be disappointing news but further opportunities to bid for infrastructure funding are likely to follow in the course of this Parliament.

Yours sincerely,

Paul O'Hara

Paul O'Hara National Productivity Investment Fund